
GEORGIAN SOCIETY FOR EAST YORKSHIRE

Dear Member,

I last wrote to you in April 2020, confirming the cancellation (or, we had
hoped,  the  postponement)  of  the  2020  Events  programme.  We  had
managed  to  hold  our  2020  AGM  –  with  an  interesting  talk  and  an
excellent tea enjoyed by all who attended. And that was our one and only
2020 event. 

When I wrote that letter I was expecting things to be back to ‘normal’ by
the autumn. How wrong that was. As I write 10 months later, we are still
‘locked’ in our houses,  unable to shop for anything other than basics,
unable to have haircuts, visit the theatre, go to an art gallery, or cinema.
As  soon  as  things  change  for  the  better  (and  remain  stable)  we  will
contact you with notice of GSEY events.

Last April I drew your attention to our website and said we would try to
keep  you  in  touch  with  the  world  of  the  Georgians  via  specially-
commissioned written contributions. I hope you have enjoyed the results.
Between March and December we managed more than one item a month.
These  included  articles  on  ‘18th century  novels  and  other  literature’,
‘Gentleman Jack and the East Riding’, ‘A Georgian courtship’, ‘Unrest in
the Georgian countryside’, ‘Hymns and their tunes during the Georgian
period’(two articles), ‘My encounters with ‘Georgian literature’, ‘Two 18th

century  elopements  in  the  Beverley  area’,  ‘A  not  very  Georgian  Jane
Austen’, ‘The great Yorkshire election of 1807’, ‘Winters in Georgian East
Riding’ and ‘Christmas in Georgian East Riding’. I hope you enjoyed them
and felt this was a way of keeping contact with the society and with the
Georgian period. I’d like to thank the authors: Stephen Deas, David and
Susan  Neave,  Jane  Payne  and  Julian  Savory;  also  thanks  to  Austen
Redman who makes sure the website is up-to-date and well-stocked with
fresh  information.  Please  keep  checking  our  website  as  further  such
material will appear.

Which brings me to my next point: to remind you to let us have your
email  address.  This  makes  it  so  much  easier  for  us  to  contact  you
frequently and quickly. Could you send the address to info@gsey.org.uk.
We use this only for essential membership information, such as details of
visits and to keep you up-to-date with other relevant activities. When we
have enough members using email we will run some events via Zoom,
enabling you to sit in the comfort of your home and take part in lectures,
recitals, performances via an electronic link.

[Type here]
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Please also use email to keep us in touch with your own news; we are
always interested to have news of our members’ activities. And let us
know your ideas on how we can best run the Society in these difficult
times.

One of  our objectives as a society is  to monitor planning applications
when these are relevant to our period. Please keep your eyes and ears
open  for  developments  that  may  affect  Georgian  buildings  or  their
settings and send any information to info@gsey.org.uk

The subscription year began on the 1st of January. If you pay by standing
order, many thanks – as (like giving us your email address) this makes it
much easier for us. If you still pay by cash or cheque can I ask you to
consider converting your payment to the standing order method? You can
do  this  by  contacting  your  bank  and  instructing  them  to  pay  your
subscription  at  the  beginning  of  January  each  year  to  the  following
account:

HSBC bank, ac name Georgian Society for East Yorkshire, sort code 40
10 12, ac number 61166670. 

You can also use this information to make payments to the Society by
direct bank transfer. Please ensure that a clear reference is included in
payments by standing order or bank transfer, showing your name and the
nature of the payment, eg Subscription, Donation or Visit.  The current
subscription rate is  £15 per person or £25 for two or more members
living at the same address.

Finally, I must report the death of two members – both lived long and
active lives and were enthusiastic supporters of GSEY; in mourning their
deaths we recall their contributions with thanks.

Joan Marshall died just short of her 102nd birthday. She was probably our
oldest member – and the longest serving (she had been a member for
over 60 years). She served on the committee in the 1960s and 1970s and
at one time was Membership Secretary (when the Society had over 500
members). She helped organize and run the visits programme and she
convened coffee  mornings  for  the  society.  Her  husband’s  family  were
whiting  manufacturers  based  at  the  chalk  quarry  at  Hessle.  Herbert
Houlden Marshall was managing director of the firm when he and Joan
became engaged in 1941 (at that time Joan was a bank clerk).

Margaret Dibb, born in October 1920, died during 2019.  Her family had
a toy shop/tobacconists at 22 Cottingham Road. Margaret appears on the
household record in 1939 as sales assistant in an electrical showroom;
she went on to qualify as a solicitor at the age of 30 (the first women
solicitors qualified in 1922; now 51% of solicitors are women). In 1965
she became the first  woman partner in the firm of  Rollit,  Farrell  and
Bladon (now Rollits). She lived for many years at Leicester Lodge, Cherry
Burton, before going into a home in that village for the final year or so of
her life. She loved the arts and would fly to see art exhibitions abroad;
she was a regular at Hull New Theatre. Margaret has named the Society
in her will as one of the beneficiaries. 
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Roger Lewis

Chairman
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The Georgian Society for East Yorkshire

Statement of Receipts and Payments
for the year ended 31 December 2021

2021
Receipts £

Members subscriptions              945 

Income from events                -   

Proceeds of sale of books/DVDs                26 

Donations                62 

M Dibb bequest         66,952 

AGM visitors                10 

Interest received                46 

Total receipts  £     68,041 

Payments

Expenses of events

Printing, stationery, postage and Officers' expenses                97 

Books

Insurance              358 

Historic map of Beverley         10,000 

Annual General Meeting              323 

Accountancy and examinations fee

Total payments  £     10,778 

Net of receipts (payments)         57,263 

Cash funds last year end         23,760 

Cash funds this year end  £     81,023 
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The Georgian Society for East Yorkshire

Statement of Assets and Liabilities
31 December 2021

2021
Cash funds £

HSBC plc Current account     25,105 

Virgin Charity account     55,918 

 £ 81,023 

Approved by the Executive Committee on
and signed on their behalf by
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Independent Examiner's Report to the 
Executive Committee of The Georgian Society for East Yorkshire

Respective responsabilities of trustees and examiner

As the executive committee of the Charity you are responsible for the preparation of the 
accounts; you consider that an audit is not required for this year under S43(2) of the Charities Act 1993 (the 
Act) and that an independent examination is needed.

It is my responsability to 
Examine the accounts (under section 43 (3) (a) of the Act;
To follow the procedures laid down in the General Directions given by the Charity
commissioners (under section 43 (7) (b) of the Act; and
To State whether particular matters have come to my attention 

Basis of Independent Examiner's report

My examination was carried out in accordance with the General Directions given by the Charity
Commissioners.  An examination includes a review of the accounting records kept by the Charity
and a comparison of the accounts presented with those records.  It also includes consideration
of any unusual items or disclosurers in the accounts , and seeking explanations from you concerning any
such matters.  The procedures undertaken  do not provide all the evidence that would
be required in an audit and consequently I do not express an audit opinion on the view given by 
the accounts.

Independent Examiner's statement

In connection with my examination no matter has come to my attention;

(1) which gives me reasonable cause to believe that in any material respect the requirements
to keep accounting records in accordance with Sect 41 of the Act ; and 
to prepare accounts which accord with the accouting records and comply with the 
accounting requirements of the Act have not been met ; or 

(2) to which , in my opinion, attention should be drawn in order to enable a proper 
understanding of the accounts to be reached.

James Moore 
3 The Orchard
Tickton
Beverley
East Yorkshire
HU 17 9JE



Oct 27, 22



As the executive committee of the Charity you are responsible for the preparation of the 
accounts; you consider that an audit is not required for this year under S43(2) of the Charities Act 1993 (the 

To follow the procedures laid down in the General Directions given by the Charity

My examination was carried out in accordance with the General Directions given by the Charity
Commissioners.  An examination includes a review of the accounting records kept by the Charity
and a comparison of the accounts presented with those records.  It also includes consideration
of any unusual items or disclosurers in the accounts , and seeking explanations from you concerning any

be required in an audit and consequently I do not express an audit opinion on the view given by 

which gives me reasonable cause to believe that in any material respect the requirements

to prepare accounts which accord with the accouting records and comply with the 

to which , in my opinion, attention should be drawn in order to enable a proper 


